

Housing Authority of the City of Annapolis

Board of Commissioners

Executive Director Vincent O. Leggett

Carl O. Snowden, Chair Cynthia Carter, Vice Chair Richard B. Callahan, Treasurer Deborah A. Johnson Jeffrey C. Henderson Elizamae Robinson Jacquelyn V. Wells

October 29, 2014

Daniel Bucheli, Office of the Mayor City of Annapolis 160 Duke of Gloucester Street Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Dear Mr. Bucheli:

The Honoree Committee is submitting the Anne Arundel Medical Center to receive the Martha Wood Leadership Award for November, 2014. AAMC was selected based upon its valuable service to the residents of the Housing Authority of the City of Annapolis.

For several years AAMC Nurses have held a Community Outreach Consultation Clinic at the Morris H. Blum Senior Apartments - blood pressure check, medication check and medical consultation are made available to residents at the Clinic. In November 2013 a full time, full service Medical Clinic staffed with doctor was opened at the Morris H. Blum Senior Apartments for residents and the Annapolis Community. In addition to the Medical Clinic, nurses from AAMC sponsor educational seminars for residents at Blum including topics of Heart Health and Diabetes.

On April 1, 2014 a Medical Consultation Clinic, "Ask AAMC", opened in the Communities of Harbour House and Eastport Terrace at the Rosalie E. Mitchell Community Center. Each Tuesday for a few hours, AAMC nurses are available for blood pressure checks and medical consultation. Recently, nurses conducted both a Nutrition Program for children attending Summer Camp and a "Healthy Heart Talk" for residents; flu shots have been offered as well.

The Housing Authority of the City of Annapolis has also partnered with the Anne Arundel Medical Center at Pathways to Opportunities Conferences. AAMC Nurses have provided medical outreach at the Conferences in the form of BP checks and medical consultation; at 2012 and 2013 Conferences the Medical Center also provided lunch for all attendees.





Housing Authority of the City of Annapolis

Board of Commissioners

Executive Director Vincent O. Leggett

Carl O. Snowden, Chair Cynthia Carter, Vice Chair Richard B. Callahan, Treasurer Deborah A. Johnson Jeffrey C. Henderson Elizamae Robinson Jacquelyn V. Wells

For valuable Community Partnership and dedicated service to Housing Authority of the City of Annapolis residents, it is with pleasure that the Honoree Committee has selected the Anne Arundel Medical Center as the forty-seventh recipient of the prestigious Martha Wood Leadership Award.

Sincerely,

The Honoree Committee

